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MINUTES
INDIANA STATE UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

APRIL 25, 2003

The Indiana State University Board of Trustees met in regular session at 9:00 a.m. on
Friday, April 25, 2003, in the State Room, Tirey Hall.

Trustees present: Mr. Alley, Mr. Bonds, Mr. Fleetwood, Mrs. House, Mr. Huntsinger,
Mr. Shagley and Dr. Zietlow. Trustees absent: Mr. Dooley and Mr. Smith.

President Benjamin, Vice Presidents, Floyd, Pontius, Ramey and Schafer and Interim
Vice President Thompson were present. Also attending were Ms. Melony Sacopulos,
General University Counsel, Dr. Harriet Hudson, Secretary of the University Faculty
Senate, Ms. Deborah Nelson, Chairperson, Support Staff Council and Mr. Thomas
Bentley, Vice President of the Student Government Association.

There being a quorum, Mrs. House called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

SECTION I

A.

APROVAL OF THE MINUTES (Mrs. House)

On a motion by Mr. Shagley, seconded by Mr. Alley, the minutes of the February
28, 2003 meeting were approved as presented.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING (Mrs. House)

The dates for the next meeting are June 19 and 20.
Spring Commencement will be held on Saturday, May 10, 2003.

REPORT OF THE BOARD PRESIDENT (Mrs. House)

Mrs. House reported she has been out of state for a few weeks, and she thanked
Trustees Zietlow, Dooley and Shagley who attended events while she was away.
She recently attended the Athlete Scholars Banquet and met with the delegation
from Morocco.

A seminar on “Strategic Directions and Future Challenges” was presented on
Thursday by Dr. Benjamin, Greg Goode, Becky Libler, Kevin Snider, and others.
Mrs. House thanked all of the presenters for their work. She also commented on
the dinner with the members of the University Faculty Senate Executive
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Committee and Deans. The Board appreciates their work this year and looks
forward to another year working with them.

Nominating Committee

Mrs. House appointed Richard Shagley, chairperson, with Richard Bonds and
Doug Huntsinger as members of the Nominating Committee.

D. REPORT OF THE UNIVERSITY PRESIDENT (Dr. Benjamin)

Commencement

At the commencement dinner on Friday evening, May 9, and at commencement
on May 10 we will honor three honorary degree recipients, Judge Sarah Evans
Barker, Admiral USN (Ret.) Joseph Wilson Prueher, and Trustee Donald Smith
and five Hines Memorial Medal recipients.

Fall 2003 Enrollment

Fall 2003 enrollment applications for new freshmen are similar to last year at this
time and transfer applications are up 12 per cent. These figures should convert to
total undergraduate applications being up two per cent from this time last year.

ISU Foundation Retreat

The ISU Foundation Board of Directors first retreat in three years was held on
April 3-5. The overall goal of the retreat was to encourage the directors to
consider launching and exploring the components of a successful, comprehensive
campaign. More specifically, we wanted the opportunity to talk about our
challenges and demonstrate our strengths and desire to work more closely with
the Foundation to enhance the learning environment at ISU. Vice Presidents
Floyd and Ramey joined Provost Pontius in presenting detailed needs.

Time was spent exploring the concept of a capital campaign. The Association of
Governing Boards (AGB) sent Ben Blalock to provide an overview of how
campaigns should be undertaken.

It was a most successful event — one that challenged the directors to become even
more involved and active within the campus community. President Benjamin
thanked Ralph Cutter for his personal involvement and concluding remarks, in
which he called on the Foundation Board to examine itself and its role in order to
be better prepared for a capital campaign.
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University Visits

The University hosted a delegation from Morocco this week. Professor Jeff
Harper, School of Business, recently visited the Moroccan University. Faculty
members from Tambov State University, Russia, were on campus April 12-21 to
discuss similarities and differences between Russian and American teaching
styles and philosophies and the possible establishment of joining online courses
and other aspects of distance education.

School of Business Re-accreditation

Dr. Benjamin reported on and congratulated the School of Business on its re-
accreditation by AACSB. Twenty-five per cent nationwide receive this
accreditation. Thanks go to Interim Dean David Hopkins, Dean Ron Green, and
the School of Business faculty.

- Duane Klueh Tennis Complex
At a special ceremony on Saturday, March 29, the Duane Klueh Tennis Complex
was dedicated. Duane was an athlete, teacher, and the winningest coach in ISU
basketball and tennis.

Scottsburg Meeting

On April 17, ISU was visited by Scottsburg Mayor Bill Graham; Robert Peacock,
Director of the Scott County Economic Development Corporation; L.L. Lowry,
Chair of the Scottsburg Technology Committee; and David Terrell, a consultant
working with that group to develop a technology center. The meeting explored
the potential of partnering with ISU on a Scott County Technology Center which
would be a focal point for economic development in Southern Indiana.

Central Indiana Corporate Partnership

On May 1, the CICP Vice President, Lee Lewellen, will visit ISU to explore ways
ISU can become more involved with CICP, and its goals and objectives. CICP is
an alliance of Indiana business and research university leaders to strengthen the
economy of the region. This group focuses on policy directions, engages in
collaborative efforts to address issues such as expansion of capital formation,
encouraging high-growth, high-wage economic lusters, and maximizing Indiana’s
intellectual resources.






